
 

 

The Paediatric Unit at 
the Black River Hospital 
is now better equipped to 
deliver critical care to 
term and premature    
neonates after a donation 
of neonatal care equip-
ment valued at approxi-
mately J$5M, from the 
Cari-Med Foundation on 
Friday, November 20.  

 
Neonatal Incubators, 
Phototherapy lights,   
infant warmers and bas-
sinets were among the 
items given. The     
Foundation assisted in 
converting a section of 
the paediatric ward into a 
nursery for newborns.   

 
Mr. Sean Brissett, Parish 
Manager for St. Eliza-
beth, said the donation 
has come at the right 
time as the hospital has 
been having challenges. 
The hospital will no 
longer have to transfer 
babies to the Bustamante 
Hospital, Cornwall     
Regional or the          
University Hospital of 
the West  Indies.  
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at the Black River Hospi-
tal, Dr. Norman Day, said 
the hospital aims to im-
prove the calibre and 
scope of service offered 
to locals from the St. 
Elizabeth area and people 
from  adjoining parishes. 
He  added that they will    
endeavour to ensure that 
all standards required for 
infection control and   
prevention will be put in 
place. 
 
Mrs. Herschel Ismail, 
Director of Operations & 
Maintenance at the      
Regional Office brought 
greetings from the 
SRHA. She said the gift 
of the fully equipped 
nursery will help children 
to make a smooth       
transition from the womb 
to the world.  
 
She thanked Cari-Med 
for their donation and 
also commended the team 
at the Black River  

Hospital who          
recognized the need 
for the neonatal unit.  
 
Director at the Cari-
Med Foundation, Mrs. 
Marva Christian said it 
was gratifying for her 
to hand over the unit 
to the Black River 
Hospital as she was 
born there many years 
ago. Mrs. Christian 
said the foundation 
looks forward to photo 
updates and progress 
reports. She added that 
one day the donation 
of an entire neonatal 
care unit may come 
from one of the babies 
whose life will be 
saved by the new unit.  

New Neonatal unit donated by Cari-Med Foundation  

Director of Cari-Med Foundation Marva Christian  

Plaque given to BRH from Cari-Med Foundation 

ñRemember this December, that love weighs more than gold!ò Happy Holidays!!!  



Bradley Edwards, Dr. Xenophon Kirby, Dr. Anna-Kay 
Taylor-Christmas, medical consultants, residents, 
Manchester Festival Queen 2015, Ms. Chereese Rick-
etts and others. 
 

The charity concert was supported by members of the 
medical fraternity, their friends, family, sponsors,  
contributors and locals from the Manchester area. 

The Lionôs Club of Mandeville in partnership with the 
Southern Regional Health Authority (SRHA) hosted 
the annual óCentral Medics and Friendsô charity concert 
on Saturday, November 21 at the Belair School      Au-
ditorium, Mandeville. Proceeds are in aid of the SRHA 
regional Histopathology Lab, which will cost J$30M to 
build, and the Windsor Lodge Childrenôs Home. 
 
SRHA Regional Technical Director, Dr. Michael 
Coombs and others spoke about the great need for a 
Histopathology lab and encouraged people to still    
donate, make pledges, and support the initiative in any 
way they can. Dr. Aggrey Irons, Consultant Psychiatrist 
and Master of Ceremonies for the concert, shared    
information about the uses of a Histopathology lab and 
highlighted the fact that the SRHA currently has no 
Pathology labs due to lack of funds. 
 
The humorous and talented Dr. Irons, also set the tone 
for the well attended event with witty repartee and true 
comedic timing. 
 
The 50/50 band performed popular songs like óAfricaô 
by Toto, óLioness on the Riseô by Queen Ifrica among 
others. Dr. Irons, in jest, said the band had rehearsed 
just enough to deliver good music for the evening. 
 
Dr. Michael Abrahams did not disappoint with a clever 
stand-up comedy set titled, óUncut & Uncensoredô, 
which touched on different areas of politics, current 
affairs, family and Jamaican culture. 
 
Arguably the best performance of the night,             
gynaecologist Dr. Clive Lai, and the Mandeville      
Regional Hospital (MRH) Maternity Department,    
delivered a parody of the popular hit óGangnam Styleô 
renamed óGynae Styleô. Dr. Lai did not miss a beat in 
the high energy dance performance which received 
thunderous applause. 
 
Dr. Coombs, along with his wife and two others,      
performed two dance pieces that were well received.      
Dr. Coombs, spoke about the value of putting God first 
and the importance of nurturing love within marriage. 
 
The event saw performances from, Nurse Petal    Rich-
ards, Nurse Kadianne Lee, other MRH staff,     Dr. 
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Lionõs Club and Southern Regional Health Authority host              

Charity Concert in aid of Histopathology Lab  

Regional Technical Director, Dr. Michael Coombs & his wife dance the ska 
(top left), Dr. Michael Abrahams performs with the 50/50 band during his 
comedy set õUncut & Uncensored (top right), Dr. Aggrey Irons, Master of 
Ceremonies plays along with the 50/50 band (centre), Dr. Lai & the MRH 
Maternity Department dance ôGynae Styleõ (bottom). 
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ô59 New Community Health Aides join  

the Southern Regional Health Authority Familyõ 

After 8 long weeks of intense training, and final examinations now a 
distant memory, 59 new Community Health Aides (CHA) are      
officially part of the Southern Regional Health Authority (SRHA) 
family. The CHA graduation service was held on Friday, December 
11, 2015 at the New Beulah Moravian Church in Mandeville at 
11:00 am. 
 
The celebratory service was well attended and saw the support of 
many members of the SRHA who gave greetings, congratulations 
and presented certificates and gifts to the CHA graduates. 
 

Mr. Michael Bent, SRHA Regional Director welcomed the new CHAs to the SRHA family and congratulated 
them on completing the training programme. Mr. Bent told the graduates that they are ónow ambassadors of 
health for the SRHAô and that their ójourney has just begunô. He encouraged them to do their job to the best 
of their ability, and remember that quality is important in whatever they do. 
 
He added that they should not serve partially but instead aim to give one hundred percent to the clients that 
they serve and make the SRHA proud. 
 
Regional Technical Director, Dr. Michael Coombs who is on a      campaign to promote the SRHA óGood 
Health Begins at Homeô     Initiative said the foundation for good 
health and wellness is not found in hospitals or even health centres but 
right where the CHAs are; in communities filled with many different 
homes and families. Dr. Coombs noted that Community Health Aides 
(CHAs) play a very    important role in promoting the initiative as they 
are in a position to empower and educate families to establish health 
and wellness      practices which will ultimately encourage good health 
in communities. 
 
Director of Human Resources Management and Industrial Resources, 
Mrs. Nicolette Thomas Edwards, said a lack of resources over the 
years has prevented the SRHA from employing new CHAs. She stated 
that after óbeing called to a meeting in Kingston in March it was a 
breath of fresh air when she was told that the SRHA had been given 
approval to employ new CHAsô. She added that even though approval was given, they were only able to em-
ploy a limited number of CHAs.  
 
Mrs. Thomas Edward told the graduates that they are óa privileged fewô and she believes the óbest fewô have 
been selected. She commended them on their accomplishment and encouraged them to ódemonstrate the 
highest level of professional conduct and personal integrity in the performance of their duties and serving the 
publicô. 
 
At the start of her presentation, former CHA, now Registered Nurse and Guest Speaker for the service, Mrs. 
Racquel Burrowes-Blackwood said she had tried to prepare a speech but realized she needed to speak from 
the heart. She shared her experiences as a CHA and the struggles she faced in becoming a nurse. She encour-
aged the graduates to not make óCHA their final stop and be motivated to move to another levelô.  
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Manchester CHA graduands perform item 

Regional Technical Director, Dr. Michael 
Coombs promotes SRHA 'Good Health Begins 
at Home' Initiative at CHA graduation service 


